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and Water 22/12/2020 Letter to Hon Keith Pitt MP - Appointment of the Interim Inspector-General Full release

“Any correspondence or consultation (sent between 1 May 2020 and up to the date of this request) between the Federal and South Australian State Government on the 
appointment of the Hon. Troy Grant as the Interim Inspector-General of Water Compliance for the Murray-Darling Basin.”
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20EW0011729 
 
 
The Hon Keith Pitt MP 
Minister for Water Resources 
PO Box 6022 House of Representatives 
Parliament House Canberra ACT 2600 
By email: Keith.Pitt.MP@aph.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Minister 
 
RE: Appointment of Interim Inspector-General of Water Compliance and outstanding 
Murray-Darling Basin Board appointments 
 
On 16 December 2020 you announced the appointment of the Hon Troy Grant as the new 
Interim Inspector-General of Water Compliance in the Murray-Darling Basin. 
 
As you know, the South Australian Premier, Hon Steven Marshall, and I have championed the 
creation of a Basin-wide independent umpire and South Australia continues to support the 
creation of the Inspector-General in Commonwealth legislation. The role of Inspector-General 
is essential to restore the trust and confidence of communities and stakeholders that water 
is being managed in accordance with accredited Water Resources Plans and state water laws 
across the Basin. The office holder must be therefore be seen by Basin governments and 
stakeholders alike as bipartisan, impartial and held to the highest standards of integrity.  
 
While I note Mr Grant’s experience in policing and justice will be valuable for the role, I am 
disappointed that South Australia and other Basin jurisdictions were not consulted on his 
appointment. I note that similar concerns have been raised by the New South Wales water 
minister, the Hon Melinda Pavey MP and Victorian water minister, the Hon Lisa Neville MP.  
 
I am hopeful that Mr Grant’s experience and approach will prevail over any perceived political 
alignment, and South Australia looks forward to discussing with him matters of particular 
importance to our communities and stakeholders.  
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to once again highlight that the state of South 
Australia continues to be underrepresented on the Murray-Darling Basin Authority’s board, 
and I believe that this should be remedied urgently.  
 
The MDBA is a vital institution, responsible for planning the Basin's water resources. It plays 
an important role in ensuring each Basin state contributes its fair share in ensuring water 
resources are used sustainably and the River Murray system is operated efficiently. It is 
therefore that it is full and effective.  
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I call on the federal government to urgently appoint a suitable South Australian who has the 
appropriate skills, knowledge and understanding of the river’s environmental, social and 
economic roles. I have made numerous representations to this effect and provided 
recommendations for candidates.  
 
If you would like to discuss any of these matters further, please feel free to contact me.  
 
I look forward to catching up with you soon. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
 
DAVID SPEIRS MP  
Minister for Environment and Water  
 
Date:  
 
Cc: Senator Simon Birmingham and Senator Anne Ruston 
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